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1986 Meeting Schedule Opens At Historic Washington Golf March 11 
The oldest golf course in this part of 

the country, historic Washington Golf 
and Country Club in Arlington, V a w i l l 
be the site of 1986's first meeting on 
March 11, and host superintendent Lee 
Dieter will be celebrating the start of his 
26th year at the club, a rare occurrence 
these days. 

Washington Golf was organized in 
February 1884 by members of the 
Metropolitan Club of Washington who 
had become interested in the sport newly 
imported from Scotland. Founders 
included Col. Henry May, the first 
president; British Ambassador Sir Julian 
Paunceforte; and other members of the 
diplomatic corps and U.S. Senators. 
Col. May and William Curtis of the 
British Embassy accepted an invitation 
to go to the St. Andrews course in 
Yonkers, N.Y., to play along with 30 
other fledgling golfers in what was 
supposed to be the first U.S. Amateur 
Championship in October 1884. Reluct-
ance on the part of some golfers to recog-
nize the winner as national champion led 
to the formation a few months later of 
the United States Golf Association, and 
the Washington Golf Club joined the 
USGA in 1897 as the 1 3th member club. 

The club's first course consisted of 

Top, the second WG&CC clubhouse that was 
torn down in 1958 to make way for the 
present one; bottom, the original Glebe Road 
clubhouse that burned to the ground in 1936. 

nine holes on rented land in Rosslyn, 
Va., and it was forced to relocate in 
1908 when the property owner decided 
to subdivide his land. The club then 
bought 90 acres at the present site on 
Glebe Road with a grand view of 
Washington across the Potomac River 
from Admiral Merion Preston Rixey, 
the Navy surgeon-general and White 
House physician. The admiral, who 
continued to live on adjacent land, laid 
out and planted a 18-hole, par-68 course 
for the staggering sum of $1,800. 
Renowned architect Donald Ross is 
credited with making a number of design 
changes to the course during a visit in 
1915, and these were incorporated in 
the early 1920's when architect William 
S. Flynn revamped the course and laid 
out the present 4th, 5th, 6th, 7th, and 
8th holes on newly purchased find. 

During his nearly 26 years of service 
as superintendent, Lee has supervised 
the reconstruction and remodeling of 
six of the course's greens and all of its 
tees, planting the first bentgrass tees on 
a prepared mix. His course was the first 
in the area to have a continuous cart 
path, and the rules keeping golf cars on 
the path are strictly enforced. Lee also 
carried out a tree-planting program 
under which hundreds of trees were 
placed around the course, including 
almost every variety that can be grown 
in this area. Along with George Thomp-
son, he was the first in the Mid-Atlantic 
to overseed perennial ryegrass onto tees, 
aprons, and fairways. He has promoted 
the use of warm season grasses for many 
years, sprigging new varieties of Ber-
muda as they have become available. He 
plugged three areas in Meyer zoysia in 
1984 and was among the first superin-
tendents in the area to use a personal 
computer in his operation; inventories, 
budget, personnel records, and operat-
ing schedules are all on the computer. 

The program for the March 11 meet-
ing will include Dr. Joseph Duich of 
Penn State University and Stan Zontek, 

Still smiling after 25 years as WG&CC's 
superintendent is Lee Dieter, newly elected 
MA AGCS vice-president. 

USGA Green Section agronomist for the 
Mid-Atlantic region, discussing "Putting 
Green Speeds: Have We Gone Too 
Far?" MAAGCS President Jerry Gerard 
has urged members to bring their assist-
ants to this initial meeting of the year. 

Washington Golf and Country Club is 
located on Glebe Road in Arlington, 
just east of the intersection with Old 
Dominion Drive. Almost any approach 
to the club that gets you on Glebe 
Road, either from I-395 (Shirley High-
way), Route 50, or Lee Highway will 
lead you there, but from the Beltway, 
the best route is to exit at Route 193 
(Langley Exit), cross back over the Belt-
way and turn right at the light on Ball's 
Hill Road. After about a mile, you will 
reach the light at Old Dominion, where 
you bear left, going several miles until 
you reach the light at Rock Spring Rd.; 
turn left there and proceed a half-block 
to the club parking lot on the right. 

The program for March 11 is as 
follows: 

Golf — From noon on, if course is 
open 

Cocktails — 6 p.m. 
Dinner — 7 p.m. (cost $20; coat and 

tie required) 
Meeting — 8 p.m. 
Reservations - Call 964-0070 



Mid-Atlantic Association of 
Golf Course Superintendents 
N E W S L E T T E R 

President's Message 

Published by this Association to aid the 
advancement of the Go if Course Super-
intendent through education and merit. 

Claud Corrigan, Editor 
Joe Gambatese, Photographer 

1986 Officers and Directors 
President Gerald Gerard 
Vice President Lee Dieter 
Secretary George Renault 
Treasurer Walter Montross 
President-Emeritus Mike Larsen 
Educational Chairman . . . Ken Ingram 
Member Chairman . . .ATrgil Robinson 
Golf Chairman Nick Vance 
Social & Benevolence Bill Neus 
Editorial & Publicity . . . Lester Tanner 
Finance Chairman Steve Nash 

In this, my first message as president of the Mid-Atlantic Association of Golf 
Course Superintendents, I would like to take the opportunity to thank all the mem-
bers of the association for electing me to this office. I will try to fulfill the duties of 
this position with the professionalism that this association 
deserves and can be proud of. 

As most of you know, the national GCSAA conference and 
show were held January 27-February 4 in San Francisco, and 
if you were unable to attend, you missed an excellent and 
exciting conference. As always, the Mid-Atlantic had a good 
turnout of members who made the trip to the West Coast. 

During the coming year, Educational Chairman Ken Ingram, 
with help from a new Board member, Lester Tanner, hopes to 
provide quality educational programs at our monthly meet-
ings. One of the key elements in their success will be to get 
input and suggestions from the membership, particularly with 
regard to what speakers and topics you would like to hear in 1986. Any and all help 
you can give Ken and Les will be appreciated. 

Our first regular monthly meeting of the year wit I be at Washington Golf and 
Country Club in Arlington, with Lee Dieter as our gracious host. This will be a special 
meeting, in that everyone is encouraged to bring their assistant superintendent to the 
meeting. Let's all make the effort needed to ensure the meeting will be a success. 
Please remember to register for golf and dinner by phoning our office at 301-964-0070. 

Jerry Gerard, President 

Jerry Gerard Heads 
MAAGCS For This Year 

The annual election of the MAAGCS 
at the December meeting in Annapolis 
saw Jerry Gerard moving up to the 
presidency of the association for 1986. 
Lee Dieter was named vice president, 
George Renault remained at the secre-
tary's spot, and Walter Montross was 
elected treasurer. Picked for three-year 
terms on the Board of Directors were 
Steve Nash and Lester Tanner. 

Meeting Schedule 1986 
March 11 - Washington Golf & C.C., 

Lee Dieter, host 
April 8 - Chartwell C.C., Tom Walsh, 

host 
May 13 - Springfield Golf & C.C., 

Walter Montross, host 
June 10 — C.C. of Swan Creek, Daniel 

Rozinak, host 
July 8 — Eisenhower G.C., Louis 

Rudinski, host 
August 12 — Bretton Woods, Jerry 

Gerard, host 
September 9 — Columbia C.C. (Tent.), 

Ken Ingram, host 
October 14 - Hidden Creek C.C., Dick 

Gieselman, host 
November 11 — Diamond Ridge G.C. 
December 9 — Open 

Performance Appraisal as a Management Tool 
by Lester Tanner 

The broad area of personnel management encompasses many subjects, including 
hiring and laying off employees, preparing job descriptions, disciplining employees, 
compiling employee manuals, and conducting performance appraisals. 

Different supervisors have different policies of evaluating their employees, if, 
indeed, they evaluate them at all. Some perform them on the spur of the moment, 
while the employees are performing their duties. Other supervisors conduct evalua-
tions in the relaxed atmosphere of their office. Any method is feasible as long as you, 
the supervisor, find it works for you in obtaining what you want from the employee. 

It is probably best to write down what you expect from your employees, usually 
after you have had some time to devote thought to these objectives. Such ideas are 
not easily developed on short notice. Possibly, during the quiet days of winter or on 
an uninterrupted evening, a supervisor should put down on paper what he expects 
from each employee, ranging from absolutely essential items to bonus extras. For 
example, a greens technician should definitely know how to water and mow greens, 
rake traps, etc., the things necessary for him to perform his duties. An extra would 
be for him to be able to troubleshoot and repair turf maintenance equipment and 
golf carts. Once established, these standards should be presented to each employee so 
that he or she knows what is expected and what they should strive for. They should 
be made aware that if they perform duties over and above what is expected of them, 
they can expect added rewards. 

In governmental operations and in most businesses, such evaluations are per-
formed annually. Everything is documented, so if there are continuing shortcomings 
in performance, there will be ample justification for disciplinary action. The evalua-
tion process also provides the employee with a chance to voice any concerns he has, 
which means the supervisor can point out ways these problems can be solved or 
personal goals can be achieved, if they are feasible. The occasion is an excellent 
opportunity for us to sit down and talk with our employees. 

After all, personnel comprise the largest single expense as well as the most valu-
able asset on the golf course, and they deserve all the attention we can give them. 
Proper use of this management tool enables us to establish the standards we want 
from our workers. 



A New Generation Of 
Growth Regulators 

by Dr. Douglas T. Hawes 

Have you been listening to or reading 
recent reports on the MH 30 (maleic 
hydrazide) replacements? I may just be 
showing my age with that remark. Em-
bark (mefluidide) and Cutlass (flurprimi-
dol), the latest "growth retardants," are 
truly plant growth regulators (PGR's). 

Embark has been out a little longer 
than Cutless, and there are some other 
PGR's available also. Embark is the one 
I'm most familiar with. Research with it 
at very low rates looks very exciting, 
and the cost is so low it is hard to 
believe. It's time you started to re-read 
the articles on these products. 

Four to eight ounces per acre on Poa 
c7W7£/£7-contaminated fairways at Poa 
greenup in the spring either kills the Poa 
or stops most all seedhead production. 
Imagine fairways that didn't turn white 
in late May! You don't like the word 
"kills"? In that case, make sure you put 
on no more than eight ounces per acre. 
One more reported "benefit": better 
summer survival of Poa annua in the 
fairways. 

These rates have been used less 
successfully on greens. There have been 
some severe losses, so be careful and 
make sure you get the rate correct. Best 
to stick to four ounces per acre if you 
have guts enough to do your greens. I'm 
still a little apprehensive about this use. 

Of even more interest is applying 
similar rates in November. These appli-
cations have resulted in significant 
increases in the other cool season grasses 
in the stand with a very significant 
decrease in the amount of Poa. When 
sprayed in November, Poa annua 
appears to very, very slowly fade away. 

(Doug also reports that he checked 
with Tee-2-Green Corp., using their 
1-800-547-2055 number, about the 
rumor that Penncross would be unavail-
able. They give him a very firm denial, 
saying there was no chance that Penn-
cross would be taken off the market in 
the next few years or even the more 
distant future. He suggests holding them 
to their word, in the absence of any 
good replacement.) 

MAAGCS MERCHANDISE 
A variety of golf shirts, sweaters, 
and golf jackets bearing the Mid-
Atlantic logo are available. Contact 
Steve Nash for details. 

THE SEARCH FOR BETTER GRASSES 
by Patrick M. O'Brien, Agronomist 

USGA Green Section, Mid-Atlantic Region 

Every golf course Superintendent dreams of a grass which would better please his 
golfers and would cost less to maintain. In the past there has never been a national 
effort by plant breeders backed with millions of dollars necessary to develop the 
ultimate golf course grasses. Today, this most important research is now a reality. 

In March, 1982, the USGA Turfgrass Research Committee was formed to guide 
the USGA's long-range multi-million dollar turfgrass research plans for the coming 

decade. The purpose is the develop minimal maintenance 
turfgrasses for golf with particular emphasis on a 50 per-
cent reduction in water use requirements and 50 percent 
lower maintenance overall. In 1983 the USGA invited the 
Golf Course Superintendents Association of America 
(GCSAA) to join the research committee. The GCSAA is 
now an active and valued participant on the Research 
Committee. 

The program is now almost four years old. From 1983 
to 1985, over $827,000 was spent on the project. In 
1986, approximately $440,000 is currently allocated to 

almost $1.3 million dollars. Truly, the serious search for better grasses has begun. 
The research program is divided into five main areas: 

1) Stress Mechanisms 
2) Turfgrass Research Library 
3) Turfgrass Breeding-One 
4) Turfgrass Breeding-Two 
5) Cultural Practices 

The first major priority was to develop a Research Reference Library. This is well 
on-track with over 6,000 entries now in the computer, and it is open for business to 
all in the turfgrass industry. The Library is at Michigan State University under the 
direction of Peter Cookingham. 

Overall, the USGA/GCSAA Research Committee is very satisfied with the progress 
to date. There is agreement that the breeding and stress mechanism phase is going 
very well. We must constantly remind ourselves that new, improved turfgrass cultiva-
tors take a long time to develop — usually from 8 to 20 years — and we must not 
grow impatient. 

In future up-dates I will cover how your club can participate, how to collect 
grasses at your club for the program, identify the researchers, more on the turfgrass 
library, news notes from specific projects, and how your suggestions and guidance 
as working superintendents are desired. 

The development of improved minimal maintenance turfgrasses is a worthy goal 
for everyone — not just for golf, but for all who labor and are concerned with conser-
vation and the environment. It is important for all who enjoy the beauty and recrea-
tion of the outdoors and what it has to offer our modern world. The first four years 
of progress indicate that we are well on our way toward that goal. 

NEW MEMBERS 
Vincent C. Hankley, Class A 

Superintendent 
TPC at Avenel 

David L. Anderson, Class D 
Assistant Superintendent 

TPC at Avenel 

Wallace Whetsell, Class D 
Assistant Superintendent 

Woodholme Country Club 

Brian L. Dunn, Class D 
Assistant Superintendent 

International Country Club 

HANDICAPS NEEDED 
MAAGCS members who plan to 
play in association tournaments this 
year should arrange for a USGA 
handicap card. The pro at your club 
will probably be glad to put you 
into the club's handicap program, 
and entering 10 scores will produce 
a valid handicap. Eventually, 20 
scores should be accumulated, and 
the low 10 will be used to figure 
your handicap. Using "estimated" 
or outdated handicaps is not fair to 
your fellow competitors. 



Mid-Atlantic Newsletter Supporters 
Adams Equipment, Inc. 
Distributor of Bunton Commercial Mowers, 
Yard Man Riders and Tractors, Ryan Turf 
Care, Milorganite, Broyhill Sprayers, Standard 
Pro-Line, Par Aide and Lewis Line Golf Course 
Accessories. Silver Spring: 301-589-2300 

Baltimore: 301-589-0500 

Aqua-Flo, Inc. 
Irrigation Equipment, Buckner Irrigation Sys-
tems, Cusom Built Pump Systems. 
Philip F. DeMarco 1-800-524-1777 
Rick Hill, Front Royal, VA 609-561-1777 

Centreville Sod Growers 
Bluegrass, Sod Blends and Turf-type Tall 
Fescues. 
Sheldon & Craig Betterly 703-361-8338 

Chesapeake Industrial Supply, Inc. 
General Mill-Industrial Products. 
930 E. 22nd St., Baltimore, MD 21218 
John Keller, President 301-366-2224 

Conway, Inc. 
Honda Generators, Sandancers, Shindaiwa 
Gas Trimmers, Ransomes Bob-Cats, Hanson 
Sprayers, Turf Vac, Terra Aerators, Chain 
Saws and Pumps. 
Dick Jones, Jim Duvall Wash: 301-953-9220 
Jacqui Kildale Bait: 301-792-7383 

Cornell Chemical & Equipment Co., Inc. 
Golf Course Chemicals. 
Cliff Case, Donald Klein 301-636-2400 

Egypt Farms, Inc. 
Golf Green Topdressing, Construction Mixes, 
White Trap Sand, IBDU & Par-Ex Fertilizers, 
R&R Parts, Warren's Spunbond Fabrics, 
Gypsum and Mulch. Rich Piatnek 
John Strickland, Carroll Davis 301-335-3700 

E-Z Go Mid-Atlantic 
GXT-7, GXT-800 and GXT-300 Turf Utility 
Vehicles, New and Used Golf Car Sales. 
Rick Arnold, Bob Post, Roscoe Shupe 
301-948-2920 (Baltimore) 301-792-4699 

(Richmond) 804-262-3275 

Jonathan Green & Sons, Inc. 
Grass Seed Mixtures, Chemicals, Fertilizers, 
and 150-yard Markers. David Young 
301-428-1421 1-800-526-2303 

G.L. Cornell Company 
Jacobsen Turf Equipment Tom Harris 
Cushman Turf Trucksters Russ Bull 
Ryan Turf Equipment Terry Hill 
Bean Sprayers, National Mowers Bob Lynch 
Standard, Par Aide Golf Supplies Bill Brown 
Club Car, Columbia Par Car Randy Reed 
301-948-2000 800-492-1373 

Hartford Industrial Minerals, Inc., Joppa Md. 
Precision Topdressing and Bunker Sand. 
Jack Montecalvo Baltimore: 301-679-9191 

Lea's Green Meadows, Inc. 
Fertilizers, Chemicals, Grass Seed, Spreaders, 
Power Sprayers, Tools, Safety Equipment and 
Supplies. 
Herb Lea, Harry Fridley 202-488-1818 

Lebanon Total Turf Care — A Division of 
Lebanon Chemical Corporation 
Manufacturers and Formulators of Country 
Club, Greenskeeper and Lebanon Professional 
Turf Fertilizers. (PA) 717-273-1687 
Junior Ruckman 703-869-2628 
Ed Price 800-233-0628 

LESCO, Inc. 
A Complete Line of Quality Professional Turf 
Maintenance Products. Ask Us About the 
New LESCO Greensmower. 
Vanessa Jensen Toll Free: 800-321-5325 

Lofts/Maryland 
Grass Seed and Fertilizer. 
Joe Yudin, Riley Barber Wash: 301-937-9292 
Ed Pacilio, Kevin Driscoll Bait: 301-323-4444 

Moore Golf, Inc. 
Construction of Golf Courses, Turf Irrigation 
Systems, Parks and Athletic Fields. 
David Canavan, Bob Ryan 
Lyle Thompson 7^6-825-9211 

Newsom Seed Co., Rockville, MD 
Grass Seed, New Varieties, Custom Mixes, 
Fertilizers and Chemicals. 
Strick Newsom 301-762-2096 

Par-Ex Professional Products 
Slow Release Fertilizer with IBDU; IBDU/SCU 
R.A. "Dick" Doyle 301-357-8056 
Estech, Inc., P.O. Box 512, Winter Haven, 
Florida 33882-0512 813-294-2567 

Pro-Lawn Products, Inc. 
Technical and Planning Services, Professional 
UF & SCU Fertilizers, Pesticides (Fungicides, 
Herbicides, Insecticides, etc.), Turf Seeds 
(Bents, Ryes, Blues, Fescues, etc.), Soil 
Amendments. 
Tom Malehorn 301-876-7474 
Russell Roberts Co., Inc. 
Golf Course Design, Construction, Irrigation 
and Tree Moving 
Jack Roberts 301-253-4066 
James Roberts 301-762-3270 
Scott's Proturf Division 
Slow Release Fertilizers, Controls, Seed and 
Spreaders. 
Mike Layle 804-565-2763 
Ken Cominsky, 668 Marr Dr., Warrenton, VA 
22186 703-347-4210 
Seed Corporation of America 
Over 100 Varieties of Turf Seeds, Fertilizers & 
Turf Chemicals. Over 50 Years in Business. 
P.O. Box 27174, Baltimore, MCX 
Nancy Gross, Joe Getzendanner 301-685-6900 
Jesse Yopp, Bill Daniels 1-800-482-4455 
Share Corporation 
Liquid Turf Maintenance Products, Vehicle 
Maintenance Products. 
Ed Howser 301-465-8154 
Milwaukee, Wl 414-355-4000 
Summit Hall Turf Farm, Inc. 
Meyer Z-52 Zoysia (Sod or Plugs), Premium 
Bluegrass Blend (Sod), Improved Tall Fescue 
Blend (Sod). 301-948-2900 
Brian K. Finger and Frank H. Wilmot 
Turf Center, Inc. 
Premium Turf (Bluegrass, Tall Fescue, Ber-
mudagrass, Zoysia), Vaughan's Grass Seed. 
Diana Patton, Emory Patton 301-384-6300 
Turf Equipment and Supply Company, Inc. 
Toro Turf Equipment and Irrigation Products, 
Olathe Turf Equipment, Giant Vac Blowers, 
Vacs, Truck Loaders, Daihatsu Utility Vehi-
cles and Snowco Trailers. 
Don Turner, Lynn Matson, Bill Hughes, Gary 
Phillips, Lance Ernst, Paul Standerfer 
Wash: 301-621-29X5 Bait: 3Î)1-796-5576 
Turf Services Co. 
Installation and Renovation of Golf Course 
Irrigation Systems and Pump Stations. 
G. Levering Dalton 804-359-5507 

Mid-Atlântic Association of 
Golf Course Superintendents 

N E W S L E T T E R 

Claud Corrigan, Editor 
22.36 Malraux Drive 
Vienna, VA 22180 

(703) 573-4931 

First Class Mail 

i n LH i tnhuH iK t i i d t r l l i i l 


